

Willow Wood Community Primary School School Council Minutes Friday 12th May 2017 1.10pm – Rainbow Room

1. Welcome and Attendance

Year 1: Phoebe, Kiera

Year 2: Rou, Hannah-Grace

Year 3: Erin-Mae Year 4: Mia, Marci

Year 5: Ella, Cadey-Lea

Members of staff: Ms Tomlinson, Miss Gregory, Mrs Lee & Jo (Contour Education).

Apologies from Year 6 as they were having a SATS celebration afternoon with parents.

2. Minutes & Matters Arising

We spoke about the new tokens that we shall be using for snack starting on Monday. The children thought this seemed a good idea so we shall see what feedback there is at our next meeting. We would like to say a big well done to all Year 6 in completing their SATS. Also the Year 2 children have been working really hard and they explained to Council about the tasks they were doing.

3. Fundraising Ideas.

Jo led a discussion about some fundraising ideas. The School Councillors could run a coffee morning, in conjunction with FOWWS, where there will be tea, coffee and cakes. Councillors

thought children who are due to start reception could be invited with their parents. The plans for the new build could be shared. We will even try and put some painting and other activities on and just make it a fun filled morning. In our next meeting we should have a date decided for this. Ms Tomlinson to speak to Mrs Coates and FOWWS.

4. Enterprise Skills

Jo from Contour spoke about getting in touch with another school that Contour Education also work with their School Council, Huntingdon Academy in Nottingham. We agreed that School Councillors would discuss at the next meeting what they could share with the other school about how our School Council works and what we have achieved.

5. AOB

At the end of every year the school likes to have a WOW ending. We would like to plan something that you will never forget, something that shows all the work we have done throughout the topic, Willow Wood Works! So children need to go back to classes and discuss some ideas.

6. Date of Next Meeting

Next meeting: Friday 26th May - 1.10pm in the Rainbow Room.

 Think about what could be shared with the School Council from the school in Nottingham.